TOWN OF ORFORD
Board of Selectmen
Meeting Minutes

March 14, 2018
MEMBERS PRESENT:  John Adams, Paul Goundrey, David Smith
OTHERS PRESENT:  Chief Straight, Kevin Follensbee, Carl Johnson, Ruth Hook, Roger Hadlock, Sheri Clifford
I. Call Meeting to Order
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM
A motion was made by Goundrey to appoint John Adams as Selectboard Chair.  Smith seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
A motion was made to appoint Terry Straight as Fire Chief, the motion was seconded.

With no discussion the motion passed two-yes and one-no.

Chief Straight distributed the February Activity Report and meeting minutes from January and February to be posted.  He reported the AFG Grant was submitted on February 2nd and they were asking to upgrade the portable radios, training last month was with EMS Molly Bondurant, head nurse of DART.  The department also held an all-day cold weather pumping class.

A motion was made to appoint Roger Hadlock as Road Agent, the motion was seconded.  

Discussion:  Smith stated there was a fair amount of opposition to Hadlock’s job performance and he had received numerous complaints that the Board did not want to hear as they were not given presented in writing.  

Goundrey stated during the evaluation process the Board discussed areas where Hadlock needed improvement and the Board was to assist him in accomplishing these goals.  There should have been discussion with Hadlock before this appointment and there were both positive and negative comments regarding the road agent at town meeting.  Adams agreed, time was needed to work out the goals that have been set.

The motion passed two-yes, one-no.

Goundrey reviewed the licensing for highway radios that has not been renewed since 2004.  Hadlock will research renewing the radio license and the cost.

Goundrey asked about an invoice for highway uniforms that was not clear.  Hadlock stated it was an ordering mistake made by Unifirst and he was working with them to correct the error.

Gravel Bids:

The following gravel bids were received:  Horne Excavation, N. Haverhill, NH;  Warren Sand & Gravel, Inc. Warren, NH; Chief Crushing & Excavation, Inc., So. Ryegate, VT;  and WB & RL Martin, Inc., Bradford, VT.

Discussed were pick-up times for the highway department to transport gravel and the cost to deliver to the town pit or delivery to job sites.
A motion was made to accept the bid from Chief Crushing & Excavation, Inc.  The motion passed unanimously.

A motion was made to appoint Michael Gilbert as Emergency Management Director.  The motion was seconded, and passed unanimously.

A motion was made to appoint Peter Dooley as Deputy Treasurer.  The motion was seconded, and passed unanimously.

A motion was made to appoint Bill Wilson as Tree Warden.  The motion was seconded, and passed unanimously.

A motion was made to appoint Betty Messer, Marion Spottswood, Judith Parker and Patricia Buck as Inspectors of Election.  The motion was seconded, and passed unanimously.

A motion was made to appoint David Coker, Sheila Conley, Melinda Ricker, Ruth Hook and Ann Green to the Niles Fund Committee.  The motion was seconded, and passed unanimously.

Scheduling:
The Board decided, as there was no change in elected officials, to continue with the same departments/committees as assigned.

The Board would like to meet with the following departments/committees/commissions:

Town Treasurer:  March 28, June 27, September 26 and December 12.

Tax Collector:  June 27 and December 12.

Town Clerk:  March 28, and September 26.

Emergency Management:  July 25.

Parks & Playgrounds:  May 9.

Libraries (Free and Social):  April 11.

Cemetery Commission:  April 25.

Trustee of the Trust Funds:  June 27.

Budget Advisory Committee:  June 13.

Niles Fund Committee:  September 26.

Conservation Commission:  July 25.
Energy Committee:  April 25.

Other Business:
Adams stated the Budget Advisory Committee have someone assist with drafting the one and one-half ton truck specifications.  Goundrey stated he would draft the specifications with Hadlock and ask Michael Wright to review them.

Mrs. Pease requested her book on maple sugaring be sold at the town office.  The Board determined it was not a non-profit town organization and therefore should not be sold at the town office.

VI.   Adjourn

The meeting adjourned at 7:10 PM
Respectfully Submitted,
